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Berks County Farm Bureau
Board of Directors

President
Larry Gelsinger _ _ _ _ _ _610-678-0912

Vice President
Paul Hartman _ _ _ _ _ _ _484-955-8590

Secretary/Treasurer
Robin Lincoln _ _ _ _ _ _ _484-925-4132

Directors
Steve Burkholder _ _ _ _ _610-682-2871
Dorothy Wagner _ _ _ _ _ _610-689-5496
Joe Rosenbaum _ _ _ _ _ _610-323-4448
Kyle Mackes _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _610-914-5605
Bobby Tercha _ _ _ _ _ _ _610-682-4526
Charles Seidel _ _ _ _ _ _ _610-562-4137
Harry Shaak _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _610-562-7298
George Moyer _ _ _ _ _ _ _717-933-8748
Mark Wicks _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _610-721-2538

Governmental Relations Director
Larry Kehl _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _484-256-5322

Women’s Leadership Committee Director
Susan Althouse _ _ _ _ _ _610-562-7579

Young Ag Professionals
Rachael Kirkhoff _ _ _ _ _610-750-1531

CID/Newsletter Editor
Robin Lincoln _ _ _ _ _ _ _484-925-4132

Regional Organization Director
Ethan Howard….. 610 533 2558

State Director District 3
Howard Robinson _ _ _ _ _717-529-2508

The newsletter is always available
online at www.pfb.com/berks 
Thanks to those of you who have
opted to receive your newsletter
electronically. So far, 2% of our

members have agreed to stop their
paper/snail-mail newsletters. We

encourage you to help us move into
the 21st century by letting us know

that you want electronic only, or that
you’d still prefer the paper version.
Please e-mail robinl@ptd.net to

let us know your preference:
paper vs. email/online.

Spring Banquet
Friday, March 20, 2020 
Check in time is 6:45 p.m.

Price and food is still being worked on, however you WILL be able to pick up your
FREE Reading Phillies tickets (that date yet to be determined)

This amazing event held at the 
Berks County Ag Center: 1238 County Welfare Road, Leesport PA 19533  

2020 Safety Poster Contest
2020 Safety poster Contest has begun.  The theme is “Be Safe, Don’t Pass.”  Please
check the PFB website www.pfb.com/safety-contests for forms; they will also be
available at the banquet. Entries must be submitted to Berks County by the end of April.   

Meet Our New Board Member
We are happy to welcome a new member to our board, Mr.
Mark Wicks:

Greetings farm bureau members! My name is Mark Wicks
and I am honored to be the newest member of the board of the
Berks County Farm Bureau. I grew up on a dairy farm outside
of Strausstown and graduated from Delaware Valley
University with a degree in Dairy Science. I currently live in
the same area with my wife, Joan whom I met at Del Val. We
have a daughter and son who are both U. S. Air Force officers.

We own a small farm and breed a small herd of Wagyu beef cattle. Shortly after I
graduated, I worked on the family farm and also as a part time artificial insemination
(AI) technician. I eventually had the opportunity to take over one of these businesses
and now operate under the name of Wicks A. I., INC. doing business in much of eastern
Pennsylvania and New Jersey. I am also an active pilot and flight instructor.

One of the issues  that I have  great interest in is eliminating the school property tax.
I plan to move that forward any way that I can. I'm looking forward to meeting many
new Farm Bureau members over the next few years. Please let us know what issues
are important to you.

HAPPY NEW YEAR
to everyone from the Berks County Farm Bureau 

Let’s make it a great year!
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2019 Policies As approved at the Fall Banquet
Berks County 10/04/19

State 
1. We support PFB developing a group health insurance program

for its membership.  
2. We support the PA Dept of Revenue developing a means of

providing Farmers with a tax exemption number as many
vendors are not satisfied unless one is provided.

3. We oppose the PA Game Commission’s decision to withdraw
land from active farming.  

4.  We recommend that PA Farm Bureau list legislator’s phone
numbers and names in the Country Focus with their voting
records on the issue of elimination of school property tax.

5. We recommend that PA Farm Bureau lobbies the FSA to put
ARC-PLC on the 578.

See the rest of the policies and more on page 4.

SAFEMARK DEALERS
Kantner Tire

230 S. Franklin St
Shoemakersville
610-562-2567

Pikeville
Equipment

521 Oysterdale Rd
Oley

610-987-6277

Zimmerman Farm
Service

180 School House Rd
Bethel

717-933-4114

MSC Business Services Account Supervisors
Carl Ganster - 610-678-1816 Jason Seibert - 717-274-0217

Berks County
Nationwide Agents

Kathy Barry *
Robesonia

610-693-5000
Michael

Davidheiser
Boyertown

610-367-6095

Brian
Hunsinger*
Douglassville
610-582-5204

David Koeffler
Reading

610-929-9951

James
McIntyre*

Morgantown
610-286-6170

Jeffrey Spotts *
Wyomissing

610-374-2911
Tompkins
Insurance

Wyomissing
888-601-2611

The Deangelo
Company

Wyomissing
484-334-4132

David Wilson
Birdsboro

610-582-9233

William Young
Reading, PA 

610-779-8064
* Farm Certified
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IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER
DATE EVENT LOCATION TIME
February 14 BCFB Board Meeting Ag Center 7:30 p.m.

March 13 BCFB Board Training Ag Center 7:00 p.m.

March 20 Spring Banquet Ag Center 6:45 p.m.

April 3 BCFB Board Meeting Ag Center 7:30 p.m.

October 2 Fall Banquet Ag Center 6:45 p.m.

Interested in receiving the online version
of our Newsletter?

So far, 2% of our members have agreed to stop their paper/snail-mail newsletters.
We encourage you to help us move into the 21st century by 

letting us know that you want electronic only!

Please e-mail robinl@ptd.net to let us know!

2019 Policies As approved at the Fall Banquet Berks County 10/04/19 Continued
Federal
1. We recommend deletion of AFBF item #204 policy #1 (relating to hemp legislation that has been achieved).
2. We recommend deletion of AFBF item #204 policy #2 (relating to hemp legislation that has been achieved).
3. We support AFBF monitoring the development and marketing of lab grown protein, also known as clean meat, so as to

provide FB members with accurate and timely information.  

Federal and PA
1. We support the production, processing, commercialization and utilization of industrial hemp and we recommend AG

Funding for Research & Development of the processing and marketing of industrial hemp.
2. We oppose diversion of any Ag funding to clean meat research and development.

The Annual Convention was held in November at Hershey Lodge.  Many topics were discussed along
with various speakers.  

Maybe you would like to attend next November?  Speak with any board member for more information!
(It’s free to attend.)

Rosetree Consulting provides soil sampling, crop consulting,
and government regulatory documents for agricultural
operations of all sizes.  Our goal is to provide clients with
the information and understanding needed to make better
decisions and have a more profitable operation.  Rosetree
Consulting offers a 5% discount on regulatory services
(manure management plans, nutrient management plans,
conservation plans, odor management plans) to Berks
County Farm Bureau members.  Contact Eric Rosenbaum
484-788-7263

Find out more about these and other Member
Benefits and Services at www.pfb.com


